
 



 



 



 



WASHINGTON POST MARCH 

When the Washington D.C. newspaper, the Washington Post, organized an essay contest for 

school children in the 1880s, the owners asked John Philip Sousa, then the leader of the United 

States Marine Band, to compose a march for the award ceremony. President Benjamin Harrison 

and other dignitaries were among the huge crowd on the Smithsonian grounds when the 

ceremony was held on June 15, 1889. The new march was enthusiastically received and 

achieved great popularity in Washington within days. 

The two-step was just replacing the waltz as a popular dance, and the march happened to be 

well suited to the two-step dance. Soon, it gained international favor, with its popularity 

ensured through the 1890s and into the twentieth century. The march became identified with 

the two-step, and in some European countries, all two-steps were called “Washington posts.” 

Pirated versions of the march appeared internationally, and in Britain it was known by such 

names as “Washington Greys” and “No Surrender.” 

Aside from “The Stars and Stripes Forever”, “Washington Post March” has been Sousa’s most 

widely known march. On those rare occasions when it was not programmned at a Sousa Band 

performance, it was opened demanded by the audience. While the publisher made a fortune on 

the work, Sousa received only $35 for it.


